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August 2023 
GRACE NEWSLETTER 

Ministers:  All God’s People! 
Grace Mission Statement:   

Making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 
 

Watershed Moments 
 

Recently we hosted the Men’s Walk to Emmaus and then the Women’s Walk to Emmaus.  If you 

know the story of the Walk to Emmaus found in Luke 24:13-35, you understand that in conversation 

and the breaking of bread, Jesus revealed himself to a pair of very sad followers of Jesus.  Later they 

recalled how their hearts burned within them.  Many people say that their experience of Jesus at a 

Walk to Emmaus retreat was a watershed moment for their faith.   

This past week we had nine young people attend a week of Summer Games University in Grinnell, 

Iowa.  This week for several of them and many more who attended from across Iowa was a 

watershed moment in their faith. 

I was recently reminded by a church member of John Wesley’s watershed moment in his faith.  He 

was a well-educated Oxford student who knew about God, who God was, and what God means to us.  

He took all that knowledge and went on a mission to the Colonies and landed in Savannah, Georgia 

to lead a church in reaching people for Christ.  On Wesley’s way to Savannah, the ship encountered a 

storm.  There he witnessed a group of Moravians who seemed to have a deep trust in God despite 

the storm which threatened to sink the ship.  John Wesley was a failure in Savannah and returned to 

England.  In London, he had a watershed moment that he describes in his journal on May 24, 1738:  

“In the evening I went very unwillingly to a society in Aldersgate Street, where one was reading 
[Martin] Luther’s preface to the Epistle to the Romans.  About a quarter before nine, while he 
was describing the change which God works in the heart through faith in Christ, I felt my heart 
strangely warmed.  I felt I did trust in Christ, Christ alone, for salvation; and an assurance was 
given me that He had taken away my sins, even mine, and saved me from the law of sin and 
death.” 

Many people experience a moment when the God comes to them in a powerful way.  As we see from 

the above examples, it can happen on a retreat as a youth, or an event we attend or even a 

missiontrip later in life.  I know that some experience this during a Sunday morning worship service or 

a Bible study.  Kae and I both have felt God present when we visit Trees, Rocks and Water on 

vacation.  I am in awe when I visit places like the ocean or a canyon and feel close to God. 
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(Watershed Moments--Continued) 

These moments can be truly life changing.  These moments are turning points in our relationship with 

God that we call faith moments of conversion, renewal, and revelation.  These are watershed 

moments for our faith development and growth.   

“A watershed moment is a turning point, the exact moment that changes the direction of an 

activity or situation.  A watershed moment is a dividing point, from which things will never be 

the same.  It is considered momentous, though a watershed moment is often recognized in 

hindsight.”  

These moments do help us grow in Grace as we seek to become more and more like Jesus and live 

a life of faith fully devoted to Jesus.  Spiritual Formation is a lifelong process of moments that 

transform us; it is a process by which Christ is formed in us for the glory of God, for the abundance of 

our own lives and for the sake of others. 

How is it with your faith development, your growth in Grace? 

May God bless you with a watershed moment that leads to your inner transformation and deeper 

growth in grace. 

Pastor Barrie M. Tritle 

 

Thank You Cards from the Emmaus Community 
 Thank you so much for the use of your beautiful church.  I had many very moving sacred 

moments here that I’ll always remember.  The stained glass is beautiful and added a real feel that 
God was with us.  Sincerely, Elyse 

 Dear Grace,  Thank you so much for the use of your beautiful church for our Walk to Emmaus.  
The weekend was fun and Spirit-filled!  I prayed that God put his shield of protection around the 
church building and your congregation.  In Christ, Jennie. 

 Dear Spencer Community,  Thank you.  Thank you.  Thank you.  You have blessed us by opening 
your doors and hearts to the Walk to Emmaus where so many have joined in Christian love. 

 Thank you so much for the use of your beautiful church.  The sanctuary is so lovely, and we were 
very comfortable.  Your generosity is appreciated.  DeColores, Connie. 

 Thank you for your generosity of opening your church to allow my journey of my faith to continue 
to grow!  DeColores, Dea. 
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Summer Games University 2023 
Youth Trip – July 9th – 14th 

We have returned safe and full of faith from Summer Games University 2023!  Some of our youth 
may have given a recap on what the week entailed, but I wanted to give a better picture to everyone 
that supports and prays for our week there.  This is the typical day schedule: 

Breakfast/Huddle Time -- (Middle school and high school groups flip flop).  Huddles are the small 
groups they were placed in on Monday and stay the same all week. 
Game time --  Huddles play games against other huddles. 
Morning Worship –- music, fun challenges against pastors or huddle leaders 
Lunch/Huddle Time 
Satellites –- They participate in a group focused on their interests.  Our youth chose mission work, 
worship music, art and photography. 
Break time -- relax/shower in the dorms 
Dinner/Huddle Time 
Evening Worship (with a break in between) that includes a longer sermon and more music!  Many of 
our campers said this was their favorite part of the day.  It may be due to the message and the things 
we did each night during worship, but this was my favorite part of the day because ALL the campers 
worshipped with their hands in the air and singing as loud as they could.  We don’t see this kind of 
worship in our churches every week, but here at camp the Holy Spirit is moving in them so strongly.  
It is a beautiful to witness. 

• Monday night I was honored to give the message about creation and your youth group helped 
everyone visualize how God paid special attention to each thing He made in detail.  Thank you 
for the use of the flashlights!!  I talked more about what the word tetelestai =“It Is Finished” 
means, how we are all made very good and in His image, and how we need to focus on these 
things through scripture mantras.  Then the campers met with their huddles and wrote on clay 
tiles the negative things they think about themselves.  Being vulnerable and giving it to God. 

• Tuesday night was an altar call, where youth lined up to be prayed for by the adults.  As adults, 
this was the most heart wrenching yet rewarding experience.  We hear all the things they think 
about themselves.  The trauma they’ve experienced.  The demons they fight, and their hopes 
and dreams.  This was a test of our own faith, confidence, and trust in the Lord to give us the 
right words to pray out loud for these youth.  Yet, we see and hear the earthly reward of this 
when the youth would thank us and report the weight of their burdens lifted.  And know that we 
have modeled prayer to kids that may not know where to start to try. 

• Wednesday night is also another emotional night, as we focus on what Jesus did when He 
died for us, stating that “It Is Finished” about sin separating us from God.  We try not to spoil 
the surprise for the kids that haven’t gone before, so don’t talk too much about it!   But after the 
message, there is a prayer walk to three crosses, where 3 of the huddle leaders are costumed 
up to represent Jesus and the two criminals.  Our very own youth, Jaxon Morris, was a huddle 
leader and chosen to be one of the men on the cross.  This meant hours up there in silence, 
holding himself up there.  Ask him about his experience sometime! 

• Thursday night we learned about the Ascension and what it meant previously with Yom Kippur, 
but now “It Is Finished”.  They then took communion in our huddles, and the youth gave their 
testimonies to each other.  Learning how God works through all of them and has gotten them  
back on the right path through their life trials.  They then broke their tiles from Monday that said 
the negative things about themselves to symbolize Jesus making us new.  The smashed tiles 
were then placed on the “It Is Finished” cross.  The campers wanted to worship with music all 
night after, so they didn’t get back to the dorms until midnight! 
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(Summer Games University 2023, Youth Trip)—Continued) 

• Friday is a half day, where we said goodbyes 
to the “best week of the year” and talked 
about how to keep the fire for Jesus going 
when we get home.  The youth know they 
need to stay connected and surround 
themselves with their Christian peers and 
mentors to hold themselves accountable and 
focused on God whenever possible.  We 
know this doesn’t just mean youth group, or 
church.  It means keeping these friends close 
at school and outside of school.  And also 
including friends that need to hear about 
Jesus. 

Each night of camp we sent out a 
reflection/journal/survey to check in with how the experience was going for our campers, to help us 
adults understand and support it better.  Here are some of the questions and responses they gave:  

What is something you never want to forget about this camp experience? 
• The people I spent it with, we grew such close connections.  I hope I never forget a single 

one of them and it was so hard to leave.  We just couldn’t let go because of how close we 
got with only three days of being with Christ. 

• To see how God moves through the kids here. 
• Genuinely feeling the holy spirit and the amazing people I met. 
• All of it!!! 
• The feeling of the Holy Spirit inside me.  Feeling welcomed and loved by everyone. 
• My huddle and relationships made through Jesus. 

 
Is there a favorite game or activity you have done? 

• Ultimate football 
• Wavelength 
• We played a game where you have to make people laugh and not a single person made me 

laugh.  Everyday at lunch we play a bunch of mini games that no one can figure out. 
• As a huddle, we really like to play Mafia and some like the number game, but it’s super fun! 
• 9 Square 

 
What were some of the things you talked about as a 
huddle?  Anything shared by others (or yourself) made 
you feel or think deeply? 
• We talked about the new kingdom where we will love with 
God’s ruling and will never break. 
• We all shared our background of how we got to know 
Christ, which was really inspiring to know I’m not alone. 
• We got really deep into conversation about creation and 
about Paul’s notes and stuff.  It was really cool and I really 
enjoyed it. 
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(Summer Games University 2023, Youth Trip – Continued) 
 

What topic(s) do you want to learn more about after 
camp in a devotional, Bible study, or youth group 
lesson? 
• Anything we’ve talked about with Christ dying for us and 
how he also went through what we went through. 
• The basics on Jesus and Christianity 
• I want to learn more about the book of Revelations 
• I’m open to learning anything and everything if I get the 
chance 
• Creation and everybody’s testimonies 
 

 
Has this week changed you and your faith?  If so, how?  And what do you want to do with 
that back home? 

• Yes, I gave my life to Christ and I hope to continue and further my relationship with God and 
read my Bible and be more involved. 

• I hope to keep in the faith while I am not at sgu. 
• Yeah it's really impacted it because I never really cared about God before I came here.  On 

altar night, I changed my entire perspective, and that night I verbally surrendered and 
accepted Jesus as my Lord and Savior, and I've never felt better.  I want to continue that 
fire, and I don't want that flame to burn out ever. 

• It has changed everything and I would love to change my ways towards Jesus instead of 
away from him! 

• Yes absolutely.  I accepted Christ as my Savior.  At home, I want to live for God and be His 
ambassador. 

• Absolutely, I have grown so much closer with everybody around me and have had so many 
life changing experiences with my faith. 

• I have more faith to spread. 
 

I hope these reflections and my recap help you understand how moving this camp was and how your 
support and prayers are extremely appreciated.  This camp is changing lives and bringing the faith 
back home to continue growing!   

On a personal note, I thank you for giving me the opportunity 
to lead the youth here at Grace and for strengthening my 
love for music through contemporary worship.  Something I 
loved about this camp was that it didn’t matter what church 
or denomination anyone was from.  It didn’t matter what 
town they were from or what they were wearing.  We are all 
family in Christ.  We are all Christians; worshipping the one 
true God, spreading the news of Jesus, praying the Holy 
Spirit enters into everyone we come in contact with. 

In Christ, 

Shante Whalen 
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Grace UMC Staff Parish Relations Committee is 
seeking applications for two positions: 
 
Part-time Administrative Assistant – This person 
supports the church leadership, staff, and church community in the 
ministry programs.  Key responsibilities include weekly bulletin, 
monthly newsletter, weekly email update to the congregation, 
membership record keeping, and working with volunteers on these 
and many other responsibilities.  A full job description and application is available in the church office.  
Please send your letter of interest, application, and references to Pastor Barrie at 
barrie.tritle@gmail.com or Grace UMC, 311 2 nd Ave W., Spencer, Iowa 51301.   
 
Part time Choir Director – This person will provide musical guidance and direction to our choir 
members for performances and special events.  Key responsibilities include directing the choir 
practices, warmups, performances and special events; engaging and recruiting new people into the 
choir; and teaching singing skills to choir members.  A full job description and application is available 
in the church office.  Please send your letter of interest, application, and references to Pastor Barrie 
at barrie.tritle@gmail.com or Grace UMC, 311 2nd Ave W., Spencer, Iowa 51301.  
 
Please assist us in finding the right person for each of these positions by sharing this with those you 
know who might be interested.  Please keep the SPRC in your prayers as we do this work on your 
behalf. 
Thank you. 
 
Ric Guerrero, SPRC Chairperson 
Rev. Dr. Barrie M. Tritle, Pastor GUMC 
 
 

Greeter Sign-Up 
It’s great to be greeted by a smiling face as we enter the building for Sunday worship.  If you or your 
family would like to be involved in this Greeter Ministry, please sign up on the appropriate sheet on 
the table in the Narthex.  We greet at the East and West doors, and at the North door by the office.  
Wear your name tag or make a paper name tag at the Welcome Center in the Narthex.  Please be 
available to greet by 30 minutes before the service.  Thank you for considering this very important 

task for Sunday morning.  By Dorothy DeGroot 
 
 

News from the Foundation 

  

July 16th, Pastor Barrie presented the Spencer Sparks and 
Meadow Busy Bees with a check for $1,000 from the Grace 
United Methodist Church Foundation for their Citizenship 
Project, Backpacks 4 Kids. The goal of the project s to make 
a BIG impact in our community by raising funds to help a peer 
group in need by donating to the Backpack Program The club 
is providing 63 supplied backpacks and 63 
earphones/earbuds for students from Preschool to 8th Grade. 
This project was selected to go to State. 
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Moving Through Grief into Mourning 
 
Grace UMC has been on quite a journey.  Over the last several months, there have been feelings of 
hurt, woundedness, loss, grief and a whole range of emotions.  In the last couple of months, there 
have also been other emotions: relief, gratitude and thanksgiving.  All of the above are part of the 
process of mourning.   

Grief is an internal response to loss.  Grief must be converted into mourning—the outward expression 
of loss—for us to move through grief to healing.  Alan Wolfelt, Director of the Center for Loss and Life 
Transition has identified six needs of mourning.   

1) Acknowledgement of the reality of loss:  Things will never be the same.  Grace UMC’s identity, 
some of our members, and some of our past activities are gone from our present reality. 

2) Embrace and/or befriend the loss:  Understanding the hurt that needs healing.  We don’t forget 
the woundedness or hurt.  We call upon the Holy Spirit to surround us with Christ’s healing 
love and light, so that the pain can be transformed. 

3) Remembering and honoring the loss:  Moving from presence to memory.  Just as we 
remember and celebrate what Grace UMC went through and survived in its early years, we 
now do with our recent situation.  What was is now in the past.  We remember and honor the 
woundedness and hurt as we move through the pain into healing. 

4) Developing a new self-identity:  Working on who we will be after the loss.  This is a process of 
exploring possibilities for the future.  It is a time for experimentation as we ask questions, try 
new things, and search out different avenues for ministry within our congregation and the 
Spencer community. 

5) Searching for meaning:  Grace UMC has had significance within the lives of many persons in 
our congregation and within the Spencer community.  We now have an opportunity to create 
meaningful and different connections in both places. 

6) Receive and accept on-going support:  As we continue to build a different congregational life, 
we need to give and receive support from each other, community organizations, friends, 
neighbors, and other congregations in and around Spencer. 

We are adjusting to a different church life.  Just like the stages of grief, the needs of mourning are not 
linear.  People will work through them in different orders and at different times during their grief 
process.  Be gentle with each other.  Listen.  Be present.  Let God do God’s work.  God isn’t finished 
with us, yet.  

“So we’re not giving up.  How could we!  Even though on the outside it often looks like 
things are falling apart on us, on the inside, where God is making new life, not a 
daygoes by without his unfolding grace.”  (2 Cor. 4:10, The Message) 

Blessings as we continue this journey towards a 
new beginning. 

Kae Tritle, RN, Community Faith Nurse 
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Heifer Project International 
 
We have a match of $500 from the Grace UMC Foundation and we have decided to use the Heifer 
Project Quarter Tubes and noisy bucket collection to help us raise that amount during our offering 
time each Sunday from now until after the Fair.  One Heifer costs $500, so with our match we will be 
able to provide two families with a Heifer to help transform their lives.   Heifers have many uses and 
can bring stability to the lives of people struggling with hunger. Give Quarters and Give Hope.  
 

Ingathering Student Kts for Midwest Mission 
 
If you have been out shopping lately, you may have noticed that school supplies are now available for 
purchase.  One of the Iowa United Methodist projects through the annual mission ingathering is 
Student Kits for those in need around the world.  Our conference works with Midwest Mission 
(https://www.midwestmission.org/) on this and many other projects.  Check out all the opportunities 
on their website.    
We have seamstresses in our church making the one-handled cloth bags for these Student Kits, but  
we would welcome supplies to put in them.  Here is the shopping list for the student kits: 
3 notebooks – 1 subject spiral 8 x 10 ½  
1 Ruler – 12” Long with metric 
6 Pencils – unsharpened 
1 Pencil sharpener 
1 Eraser – 2” or larger 
1 Box of 12 Colored Pencils 
1 Box of 24 Crayons 
1 Pair of Student Scissors 
All placed in a Cloth one-handled bag or a plastic grocery bag so we can put it in a cloth bag. 
 

The Loom - Make Sleeping Mats 
 
One of the projects of the Midwest Mission Center in Jefferson, Iowa is making Plarn Sleeping Mats. 
Plarn is plastic yarn made out of plastic grocery bags. The Sleeping Mats are sent internationally and 
locally. They are great for those who need a barrier between them and the hard ground. They have 
been sent for disaster relief, for the homeless, and for those who need temporary sleeping 
arrangements.  
 
We have started collecting plastic bags, cutting those bags, making Plarn out of them and using it for 
making Sleeping Mats.  We have two Looms from the Midwest Mission center and we have begun 
making Sleeping Mats on them.  We have designated a room in our lower level for this project.  As 
the room gets set up it will be fun to have a group of people come and work together on this project 
for a morning or afternoon.  

https://www.midwestmission.org/
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You can help by collecting clean plastic bags, volunteering to fold and cut them, volunteering to tie 
them together to make Plarn, and volunteering to weave on the loom.  Contact Sue Hitchcock, 
Brownie Small or Kae Tritle for further information.   
 

Trustees Update on Major Projects at Grace 
 

As most of you are aware, there are two major projects that have been pending for what 
seems like forever. The Trustees are pleased to report that funding is in place and contractors have 
been secured on the BenTena/Narthex roof replacements with a current timeline projection of this 
construction season for a good portion of that project. 

Also, the bathroom renovation project which includes bathrooms on the west end of the 
education wing is moving forward as well.  Funding for this major project has also been secured and 
meetings with contractors are scheduled to review the current plans to be sure that all bases are 
covered to meet our wants and needs.  The Trustees will keep you informed of a start date on this 
project when that information is available.   

The Trustees Committee thanks you for your patience and asks that you continue to pray for 
the continued forward progress on these and future projects. 

By Gary Small, Trustees Chair 
 

Weighted Works With Love 
 

Weighted Works With Love meets in the Fellowship Hall every 4th Tuesday of the month to sew 
weighted lap pads, blankets and shoulder wraps.  Weighted items are a great help for people with a 
wide range of issues including, but not limited to Anxiety, Fibromyalgia, Restless Leg Syndrome, 
ADHD, OCD, PTSD as well as those on the Autism Spectrum.  Visitors are always welcome.  Stop by 
to see what we do and to look at the items we have on hand.  All items are available for a suggested 
donation.  Thank you, Brownie Small 
 

Congratulations to Stanley Brown! 
 

Stanley is the winner of the United Women in Faith Reading Challenge from 
April 1st – June 30th.  He read and reported on five books and he will be 
receiving a gift card.  The Reading Challenge Committee had 15 participants, 
and all received a reading and prayer buddy provided by Lisa Elliott.  The 
Reading Challenge Committee consisted of Shurmaine McAlpine, Sandy 
Heerdt, Lisa Elliott and Cyndi O’Hara.  The Reading Challenge Committee 
encourages the congregation to continue to utilize our Church Library.  Thank 
you to the participants.   

By Cyndi O’Hara 
Education & Mission Coordinator, United Women in Faith 
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Root Beer Floats 
Mainstreet Market 

Thursdays, August 3rd, 10th and August 
17th @ 5PM – 7PM 

Look for opportunities to participate or 
donate in the Narthex. 

“Dinner Church” 
Saturday, August 12th @ 5:30PM 

Fellowship Hall 
Devotions from Pastor Barrie 

United Women in Faith 
Next Meeting:  August 3rd 

1:30 PM in the BenTena Room 
Ruth Circle providing the program. 

Esther Circle providing treats. 
By Jane Ingledue 

The Banquet—Mission Trip 
October 7, 2023 

We will be going to The Banquet in 
Sioux Falls on October 7, 2023.  Please 
look for the signup in the future.  Please 
contact Keith Bress @ 712-260-8240. 

Sunday Morning Liturgists 
 

08/06/2023  Bree Small 
08/13/2023  Trinity Pullen 
08/20/2023  Ben O’Clair 
08/27/2023  Bonnie Foust 

Planning/Visioning Meeting 
Saturday Aug 26th 1:00pm – 
4:00pm. All members welcome! 

Mainstreet Market  
Sept 7th Grace UMC will be 
providing the meal.  Details and 
opportunities will be coming. 
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Grace United Methodist Church 2023 Foundation Disbursement 
 

The annual meeting of the Grace United Methodist Church Foundation Board of Directors was held 
on Monday, February 16, 2023.   The Annual Report from the Foundation Board to the congregation 
was reported on Sunday, February 26, 2023.   
There was an availability of $55,636.44, which was 4% of the year end 2022 Foundation fund value, 
to be evenly split, making $13,909.11 available for each of the following four categories:   

A. Global and Local Missions;   
B. Capital Improvements; 
C. Outreach and Emerging Ministries; and 
D. Educational Opportunities. 

Undesignated funds distributed by the Foundation to Grace United Methodist Church are available for 
disbursement to the various ministries and the mission of Grace United Methodist Church.  Grants 
can only be made available for requests that are not ordinarily considered part of the annual 
operating budget of Grace United Methodist Church, which includes salaries, maintenance, supplies, 
utilities, etc. 
The Foundation Disbursement Committee met on June 12, 2023, and approved the applications for 
the 2023 Foundation Funds.  The Administrative Council members approved the report from the 
Foundation Disbursement Committee on June 26, 2023. 
The Foundation Disbursement Committee consists of the following members: Lenny Heerdt, Karen 
Seversen, Rev. Dr. Barrie Tritle, Judith Olson (Administrative Council Chair), and Cyndi O’Hara 
(Administrative Council Vice Chair). 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
Worship:                                                                                                                                                    
Sunday 9:00 AM – Tradi�onal 
 
Pastor Barrie Tritle 
barrie.tritle@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August Calendar of Church Events @ GUMC 
 
 
 

August 1, Tuesday 
August 2, Wednesday 
August 3, Thursday 
1:30PM UWFaith 
5:00PM Mainstreet Market 
August 4, Friday 
August 5, Saturday 
August 6, Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 7, Monday 
5:30PM Mission Mee�ng 
August 8, Tuesday 
August 9, Wednesday 
August 10, Thursday 
5:00PM Mainstreet Market 
August 11, Friday 
August 12, Saturday 
5:30PM Dinner Church 
 

August 13, Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 14, Monday 
6:30PM Trustee Mee�ng 
August 15, Tuesday 
6:30PM SPRC 
Newsleter ar�cles to Jane @ 
jdgingledue@gmail.com 
August 16, Wednesday 
August 17, Thursday 
1:30PM Ruth Circle 
5:00PM Mainstreet Market 
6:30PM Worship Commitee Mee�ng 
August 18, Friday 
August 19, Saturday 
August 20,  Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 21, Monday 

August 22, Tuesday 
9:00AM Weighted Work With Love 
5:00PM Esther Circle 
August 23, Wednesday 
3:30PM Grace Cares Mee�ng 
August 24, Thursday 
August 25, Friday 
August 26, Saturday 
1:00AM Planning/Visioning Mee�ng 
August 27, Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 28, Monday 
August 29, Tuesday 
August 30, Wednesday 
August 31, Thursday 

August 13, Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 14, Monday 
6:30PM Trustee Mee�ng 
August 15, Tuesday 
6:30PM SPRC Mee�ng 
Newsleter ar�cles to Jane @ 
jdgingledue@gmail.com 
August 16, Wednesday 
5:30PM Youth and Family Meal 
August 17, Thursday 
1:30PM Ruth Circle 
5:00PM Mainstreet Market 
6:30PM Worship Mee�ng 
August 18, Friday 
August 19, Saturday 
August 20, Sunday 
9:00AM Worship Service 
August 21, Monday 
 

http://www.spencergumc.comu/
mailto:office@spencergumc.comP
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